
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

Development Management 
Regeneration and Planning 
London Borough of Camden 
Town Hall 
Judd Street 
London 
WC1H 9JE 

Phone: 020 7974 4444 

planning@camden.gov.uk 
www.camden.gov.uk/planning 

Ko Architects  
Office 18 Network Business Centre 
329-339 Putney Bridge Road 
London 
SW15 2PG 
United Kingdom  

Application ref: 2020/5683/P 
Contact: Laura Hazelton 
Tel: 020 7974 1017 
Email: laura.hazelton@camden.gov.uk 
Date: 16 March 2021 

  
Telephone: 020 7974 OfficerPhone 

 

 ApplicationNumber  

 

 

WITHDRAWAL OF APPLICATION 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Address:  
40-42 Mill Lane 
London 
NW6 1NR 
 
Proposal: Partial conversion of ground and lower ground floor to provide 2 self-contained 
residential flats (Class C3); provision of a community room within retained public house 
(sui generis); and external alterations comprising replacement of existing windows and 
creation of new window openings. 
 
I am writing to inform you that your application was withdrawn by the Council on 16 March 
2021. 
 
In dealing with the application, the Council has sought to work with the applicant in a 
positive and proactive way in accordance with paragraph 38 of the National Planning 
Policy Framework 2019. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Chief Planning Officer 
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